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initiate procedures to revoke the facili-
ty’s certification in accordance with 
§ 8.14. Alternatively, SAMHSA may de-
termine that another action or com-
bination of actions would better serve 
the public health, including the estab-
lishment and implementation of a cor-
rective plan of action that will permit 
the certification to continue in effect 
while the OTP seeks reaccreditation. 

(b) Accreditation body approval. (1) If 
SAMHSA withdraws the approval of an 
accreditation body under § 8.6, the cer-
tifications of OTPs accredited by such 
body shall remain in effect for a period 
of 1 year after the date of withdrawal 
of approval of the accreditation body, 
unless SAMHSA determines that to 
protect public health or safety, or be-
cause the accreditation body fraudu-
lently accredited treatment programs, 
the certifications of some or all of the 
programs should be revoked or sus-
pended or that a shorter time period 
should be established for the certifi-
cations to remain in effect. SAMHSA 
may extend the time in which a certifi-
cation remains in effect under this 
paragraph on a case-by-case basis. 

(2) Within 1 year from the date of 
withdrawal of approval of an accredita-
tion body, or within any shorter period 
of time established by SAMHSA, OTPs 
currently accredited by the accredita-
tion body must obtain accreditation 
from another accreditation body. 
SAMHSA may extend the time period 
for obtaining reaccreditation on a case- 
by-case basis. 

§ 8.14 Suspension or revocation of cer-
tification. 

(a) Revocation. Except as provided in 
paragraph (b) of this section, SAMHSA 
may revoke the certification of an OTP 
if SAMHSA finds, after providing the 
program sponsor with notice and an op-
portunity for a hearing in accordance 
with subpart C of this part, that the 
program sponsor, or any employee of 
the OTP: 

(1) Has been found guilty of misrepre-
sentation in obtaining the certifi-
cation; 

(2) Has failed to comply with the Fed-
eral opioid treatment standards in any 
respect; 

(3) Has failed to comply with reason-
able requests from SAMHSA or from an 

accreditation body for records, infor-
mation, reports, or materials that are 
necessary to determine the continued 
eligibility of the OTP for certification 
or continued compliance with the Fed-
eral opioid treatment standards; or 

(4) Has refused a reasonable request 
of a duly designated SAMHSA inspec-
tor, Drug Enforcement Administration 
(DEA) Inspector, State Inspector, or 
accreditation body representative for 
permission to inspect the program or 
the program’s operations or its records. 

(b) Suspension. Whenever SAMHSA 
has reason to believe that revocation 
may be required and that immediate 
action is necessary to protect public 
health or safety, SAMHSA may imme-
diately suspend the certification of an 
OTP before holding a hearing under 
subpart C of this part. SAMHSA may 
immediately suspend as well as propose 
revocation of the certification of an 
OTP before holding a hearing under 
subpart C of this part if SAMHSA 
makes a finding described in paragraph 
(a) of this section and also determines 
that: 

(1) The failure to comply with the 
Federal opioid treatment standards 
presents an imminent danger to the 
public health or safety; 

(2) The refusal to permit inspection 
makes immediate suspension nec-
essary; or 

(3) There is reason to believe that the 
failure to comply with the Federal 
opioid treatment standards was inten-
tional or was associated with fraud. 

(c) Written notification. In the event 
that SAMHSA suspends the certifi-
cation of an OTP in accordance with 
paragraph (b) of this section or pro-
poses to revoke the certification of an 
OTP in accordance with paragraph (a) 
of this section, SAMHSA shall prompt-
ly provide the sponsor of the OTP with 
written notice of the suspension or pro-
posed revocation by facsimile trans-
mission, personal service, commercial 
overnight delivery service, or certified 
mail, return receipt requested. Such 
notice shall state the reasons for the 
action and shall state that the OTP 
may seek review of the action in ac-
cordance with the procedures in sub-
part C of this part. 
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(d)(1) If SAMHSA suspends certifi-
cation in accordance with paragraph 
(b) of this section: 

(i) SAMHSA will immediately notify 
DEA that the OTP’s registration 
should be suspended under 21 U.S.C. 
824(d); and 

(ii) SAMHSA will provide an oppor-
tunity for a hearing under subpart C of 
this part. 

(2) Suspension of certification under 
paragraph (b) of this section shall re-
main in effect until the agency deter-
mines that: 

(i) The basis for the suspension can-
not be substantiated; 

(ii) Violations of required standards 
have been corrected to the agency’s 
satisfaction; or 

(iii) The OTP’s certification shall be 
revoked. 

§ 8.15 Forms. 

(a) SMA–162—Application for Certifi-
cation to Use Opioid Agonist Treat-
ment Medications for Opioid Treat-
ment. 

(b) SMA–163—Application for Becom-
ing an Accreditation Body under § 8.3. 

Subpart C—Procedures for Review 
of Suspension or Proposed 
Revocation of OTP Certifi-
cation, and of Adverse Action 
Regarding Withdrawal of Ap-
proval of an Accreditation 
Body 

§ 8.21 Applicability. 

The procedures in this subpart apply 
when: 

(a) SAMHSA has notified an OTP in 
writing that its certification under the 
regulations in subpart B of this part 
has been suspended or that SAMHSA 
proposes to revoke the certification; 
and 

(b) The OTP has, within 30 days of 
the date of the notification or within 3 
days of the date of the notification 
when seeking an expedited review of a 
suspension, requested in writing an op-
portunity for a review of the suspen-
sion or proposed revocation. 

(c) SAMHSA has notified an accredi-
tation body of an adverse action taken 
regarding withdrawal of approval of 

the accreditation body under the regu-
lations in subpart A of this part; and 

(d) The accreditation body has, with-
in 30 days of the date of the notifica-
tion, requested in writing an oppor-
tunity for a review of the adverse ac-
tion. 

§ 8.22 Definitions. 

The following definitions apply to 
this subpart C. 

(a) Appellant means: 
(1) The treatment program which has 

been notified of its suspension or pro-
posed revocation of its certification 
under the regulations of this part and 
has requested a review of the suspen-
sion or proposed revocation, or 

(2) The accreditation body which has 
been notified of adverse action regard-
ing withdrawal of approval under the 
regulations of this subpart and has re-
quested a review of the adverse action. 

(b) Respondent means SAMHSA. 
(c) Reviewing official means the per-

son or persons designated by the Sec-
retary who will review the suspension 
or proposed revocation. The reviewing 
official may be assisted by one or more 
HHS officers or employees or consult-
ants in assessing and weighing the sci-
entific and technical evidence and 
other information submitted by the ap-
pellant and respondent on the reasons 
for the suspension and proposed revoca-
tion. 

§ 8.23 Limitation on issues subject to 
review. 

The scope of review shall be limited 
to the facts relevant to any suspension, 
or proposed revocation, or adverse ac-
tion, the necessary interpretations of 
the facts the regulations, in the sub-
part, and other relevant law. 

§ 8.24 Specifying who represents the 
parties. 

The appellant’s request for review 
shall specify the name, address, and 
phone number of the appellant’s rep-
resentative. In its first written submis-
sion to the reviewing official, the re-
spondent shall specify the name, ad-
dress, and phone number of the re-
spondent’s representative. 
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